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Shobnall Primary School, Shobnall Road, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire, DE14 2BB

Telephone:  01283 239100     Facsimile: 01283 239105
e-mail:  headteacher@shobnall.staffs.sch.uk
Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome back to school! I hope that you have all had a fabulous, enjoyable and relaxing break. This is our new format for our curriculum letter which is designed to inform you about what your child will be learning about during the Spring Term. 

This term our topic is:
All things natural.
The subjects and topics are broken down in the attached topic plan.

This term Year 1 are very excited to be taking part in Forest School on a Thursday afternoon. Therefore it is essential that children come wrapped up, in old clothes and waterproofs due to the cold and wet weather.
Please  ensure  your  child  has  a  school  book  bag,  so  that  they  can  bring  their  reading  book  and  reading  diary  to  school each day. It is necessary for your child to bring a water bottle in. Can I please remind you that the bottle must contain water and not squash. Year 1 have their own peg for their coat and PE kit. As space in the cloakroom is limited, we would be grateful if P.E. kits could be kept in a small drawstring bag which fit onto the peg.
PE Kits:

P.E. activities may be indoors or outdoors, depending on the weather, so children need an indoor kit (black shorts and a plain white T-shirt) and an outdoors kit (jogging bottoms and a sweatshirt/tracksuit) as well as pumps or trainers. 

P.E. kits are kept in school until the end of half term, as P.E. times may vary throughout the year.  For health and safety, children who wear earrings should have these removed on P.E. days, if they are not removed your child will be unable to take part in the P.E. lesson (teachers are not permitted to remove or tape up earrings).   

P.E. days are as follows: Wednesday and Friday.
It is important that  ALL  your  child’s  belongings  are  clearly  labelled  with  their  name.    Children often misplace items and it is very difficult to find them if they are not labelled. In the morning, children will be greeted by Mr Cruise or Mr Adams by the KS1 building entrance. Children in Year 1 will also be dismissed out of the KS1 building by myself. If you would like to speak to me please inform the teacher on the door and any messages will be passed on or an appointment made if necessary. 
Homework:
For homework, we ask that the children read for at least 10 minutes every night, and talk about the books they are reading as this will support enjoyment, fluency and understanding. Can I remind you to record any reading in their reading diaries. Each child has their own homework book in a folder. There will be a piece of Spelling, reading and Maths homework set every Friday and collected in the following Wednesday.

May I take this opportunity to remind you that if you have any questions, queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to speak to me.

Thank you for your continued support.
Yours sincerely

Miss Dhadwal

Year 1 class teacher.
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